

Western Foothills Regional School Unit No. 10 799 Hancock Street, Suite 1 Rumford ME 04276 Central Office 207-369-5560 Fax 207-562-7059

Buckfield, Hanover, Hartford, Mexico, Roxbury, Rumford, Sumner

Deborah Alden Superintendent of Schools

Leanne Condon, Director Curriculum, Instruction, & Assessment

Leah Kaulback Business Manager

September 18, 2020

Hello,

We were notified by the CDC that a student from RSU 10 has tested positive to Covid-19. They have only attended school at Meroby Elementary School. Any students or staff who have had 15 or more minutes of direct contact with the student last Tuesday have been identified and notified and will be quarantining for 14-days from the exposure. Please review our <u>Positive Covid-19 Test Response</u> at this link. The student did not ride on any RSU 10 transportation. Please remember it is important to have the facts and to know we are following DOE/CDC guidelines. Information that was put out on 9/15/2020 may be helpful to review at his link: <u>Covid information</u>

Additionally, out of an abundance of precaution, we have put athletics and co-curricular activities in the Mountain Valley Region on-hold and will re-evaluate next Friday, 9/25/2020. This is due to the increase in positive Covid-19 cases in the Mountain Valley region. Please know our students and staff have been doing an exemplary job following all safety protocol. Please stay safe!

Thank you,

Deb Alden Superintendent